Peak District National Park Authority Tel: 01629 816200

E-mail: customer.service@peakdistrict.gov.uk

Web: www.peakdistrict.gov.uk Minicom: 01629 816319

Aldern House . Baslow Road . Bakewell . Derbyshire . DE45 1AE



Robert Ranger
Case Manager
The Planning Inspectorate
National Infrastructure
Temple Quay House
2 The Square
Bristol
BS1 6PN

Your ref: TR050005

Our ref: TN/WMINT1

Date: 13th August 2018

<u>Letter sent via e-mail:</u> WMInterchange@pins.gsi.gov.uk

Dear Mr Granger

Re: Planning Act 2008 (as amended) – Section 55; Application by Four Ashes Limited for an Order Granting Development Consent for the West Midlands Interchange; Adequacy of consultation request

Thank you for your e-mail and letter of 3rd August addressed to Brian Taylor, seeking feedback on the adequacy of consultation undertaken by Four Ashes Limited with regard to an application for a Development Consent Order for the West Midlands Interchange.

Within your letter, you seek feedback under the following: -

Duty to consult – Planning Act 2008 (as amended) (PA2008) – section 42 Duty to consult the local community - PA2008 – section 47 Duty to publicise - PA2008 – section 48

Whilst the Consultation Report accessed via the link provided within your letter indicates that Four Ashes Limited have complied with the Duty to consult under sections 42, 47 and 48 of the Planning Act (2008), the Peak District National Park Authority is only able to provide specific comment in relation to the section 42 Duty.

I can confirm that Four Ashes Limited consulted the Peak District National Park with regard to the proposed West Midlands Interchange in July 2017. In this regard, we are satisfied that Four Ashes Limited discharged their duty to consult under section 42 on the Planning Act (2008), is so far as this relates to the Peak District National Park Authority.

Member of National Parks UK

Holder of Council of Europe Diploma



I trust that this response fully answers your enquiry, if you have any questions about any of the points covered in this letter, then please contact me directly.

Yours sincerely



Tim Nicholson Transport Policy Planner